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In this issue:

· May 24 set for Fare Public Hearing
· Of Note


	May 24 set for Fare Public Hearing
Media Relations distributed a news release today announcing that a public hearing on the first major restructuring of Metro fares in 12 years will be held on Thursday, May 24, at 9 a.m. at Metro headquarters, Cesar Chavez and Vignes, in downtown Los Angeles. The news release notes that the Metro Board of Directors will hear public testimony at the hearing and will consider adopting new changes in Metro fares. If adopted, the new fares will be phased in July 1, 2007 with a possible second adjustment on January 1, 2009. 
Interested members of the public may comment in person at the public hearing, or in writing at any time prior to the end of meeting. Correspondence may be mailed to: Board Secretary, Attention: Fare Adjustments, One Gateway Plaza, Los Angeles CA 90012-2932, or sent via email to fares@metro.net or faxed to (213) 922-4594. 
The news release notes that the proposal calls for keeping the Metro regular cash fare at $1.25 until 2009. That’s the lowest of any major metropolitan area in the nation. New York, Chicago, Philadelphia, San Diego and other cities currently charge $2 or more. However, Metro staff is proposing to change the regular base fare to $2 in January 2009 and substantial changes are proposed this summer and in 2009 for Metro passes, tokens and discount fares. Stories on the upcoming public hearing are expected to run in area newspapers tomorrow.

Of Note
On this day in 1992, the Metro Red Line Shops, Division 20, is dedicated and opened.
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